December 18, 2007
Prince Georges County Board of License Commissioners
Liquor Control Board

Attention: Franklin D. Jackson, Chairman
6200 Baltimore Avenue, 3rd Floor 
Riverdale Park, MD 20737
RE:
t/a Jin Lee Palace
Dear Chairman Jackson,
At a Special Legislative Meeting for the Town of Riverdale Park held on Monday, December 17, 2007, the Mayor and Council voted to oppose the application request made with the Board of License Commissioners for Prince George’s County, Maryland for an alcoholic beverage license and transfer of license for the use of Jin Lee Enterprises, LLC, t/a Jin Lee Palace, 5620 Kenilworth Avenue, Riverdale Park, 20737 transfer from Paek and Sons, Inc., t/a Lanham Inn, 9024 Lanham Severn Road, 20706, Myoung Paek, President/Secretary/Treasurer. Tae Won Kang, Assistant Recording Secretary.
The above-mentioned application is for a class b plus license with a drive-in window which would include on/off premises sales, seven-day beer and wine, and six-day beer, wine and liquor sales.  Currently, there are four, seven-day beer and wine establishments and five six-day beer, wine and liquor establishments all within a two mile radius of the proposed location. It is our opinion that there is already an over saturation of approved alcohol licenses in this area and that the addition of this establishment would prove to be problematic by amplifying the current traffic congestion and parking difficulty.  
We would appreciate your consideration and action to deny this application for the aforementioned rationale.

Thank you for your attention in this matter.

Sincerely,
Vernon S. Archer
Mayor, Town of Riverdale Park
